
From: Earley, Jr., Jimmy E.
To: Adams, Marcia S <Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net>

Date: 2/26/2004 11:22:19 AM
Subject: FW: CIO Portal Response to Questions

Attachments: Keane Response to clarification question.doc
NIC answers to Clarification Questions.doc

FYI

Take a look at responses from NIC

-----Original Message-----
From: Bruce Breedlove [mailto:bbreedlove@cio.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, February 26, 2004 10:54 AM
To: Katie Morgan; Patricia Stephens; Ruth Kirkland; brownjp@llr.sc.gov; earley_jamese@scdps.state.sc.us; 
blangley@sces.org; GaronM@sctax.org
Subject: CIO Portal Response to Questions

Attached are the responses from NIC and Keane. Next scheduled meeting 
is March 3rd at 9AM Broad River Rd. Room 229. See you then. Thanks, 
Bruce

Bruce Breedlove, CPPB
Division of the State CIO 
4430 Broad River Rd.
Columbia, SC 29210 
803-896-5232 
bbreedlove@cio.sc.gov
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